
  

Paroisse de Saint Sauveur 
Minutes of the Douzaine Meeting held in the Douzaine Room at the Community 

Centre on Monday 18th March 2024 at 7pm 
 

Present 
 
 
 
In attendance 

 
Apologies  

Messrs J Brache (JB), K Bales (KB), Mrs K Fooks (KF), R Murray (RM) and Mrs S 
Watson (SW), R de Garis (RdG) and Mrs J Riley (JR), Mr P Connolly (PC) 
(Constable presiding and Douzenier) and Mr. J Gillson (JG) (Constable and 
Douzenier).  
 
Mrs M Kerrigan (MK) Parish Secretary was present to record the minutes. 
 
Messrs, DV Carey (DVC) and S Gibbs (SG) 

 

   

Minutes of 
Meeting held on 
19th February 
2024 

The minutes were agreed and signed by the Constable.  

   

Matters Arising  Douzenier Election 
PC reported that no nominations were received for the vacant role of 
Douzenier. It was agreed that if any serious interest was shown in the post we 
would advertise the post under normal procedures.   
 
Green Lanes – JR/PC 
It was noted that a Parishioner had contacted JR regarding cyclist using the 
green lanes and causing damage to the extent that the lanes were extremely 
muddy and becoming unsuitable for pedestrians.  There were signs up stating 
for pedestrians only but no heed was being taken of them.  Having taken advice 
it was noted that it was not possible to restrict the green lanes to pedestrians 
only and that they lanes were available for all including cyclist and horses 
although pedestrians did have right of way.  It was agreed that SW would take 
the matter to the Parish Working Group for further ideas but that the 
Pedestrian signs would be left in place for the time being.  MK to write a letter 
to confirm the action taken. 
 
Floral St Saviours - JR 
It was noted that with the thankful help of the Prison Services the Floral St 
Saviours Group had created the much-appreciated Project Mindset tranquillity 
garden in the grounds of the Community Centre.  The Floral Group had 
acknowledged with thanks the additional funding part of which would be used 
to erect a plaque on one of the entrances to the Community Centre.  The Floral 
Group had asked for suggestions regarding the entrance to the Centre and KF 
produced a plan of what could be done to the main entrance to make it more 
welcoming.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SW 
 
MK 
 

Parish Rates - PC 
 

The Administration Remede was agreed 
 

 

   

Data Protection - 
SW 

 

SW advised that no further progress had been made with data protection. 
 
 

 



  

   

Planning - JR 
 

It was noted that the Planning Application submitted by The Driftwood Hotel for 
7 units of accommodation would require the review by the Douzaine.  JG 
advised that he had reviewed the plans online and advised that the 
development would be at the rear of the hotel facing inland and would not 
require additional green space.   After discussion and balancing the need for 
affordable housing against hotel beds those present had no objection to the 
new units. 
 

 

   

Any other 
business 

Scrutiny Management Committee Meeting – 11.4.24  
Discussion regarding the Rectory took place and it was thought that Scrutiny 
should make the obligation of parishioners to fund the accommodation part of 
the conversation at the Public Hearing on the 11th April 2024.  MK will draft a 
letter putting forward the Douzeniers concerns above. 
 
Church Tower 
KF wanted to bring to the attention of the meeting the work needed on the 
Church Tower and how this work could be funded, possibly from congregational 
donations, fund raising events or other capital sources.  Discussion took place 
but no course of action was recommended. 
 
Parish Working Group – SW 
At the recent Parish Working Group meeting it was noted that there was a new 
emergency planning law and St Saviours Douzaine were asked if they would be 
willing to help should a humanitarian disaster occur.  There were various 
scenarios put forward and it was agreed that the Douzaine would support this in 
any way they could. 
 
Waste Requete - SW 
This was brought up again and the meeting agreed that SW would write to 
confirm that the Parish was against the new alternative method of dealing with 
food waste. 
 

 

 

 

MK 

   

Next meeting The next meeting is to be held on Monday 15th April 2024.  
 

 

   

 The meeting closed at 8.30pm.  



  

 


